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1. Refer to Princeton’s response to Water Districts’ Request 1-1, including the 

spreadsheets and exhibits attached to such response. For clarification, a portion of Princeton’s 

response to this request was filed in the record as the Water Districts’ Exhibit 4 at the May 5, 

2020 hearing before the Commission. 

(a) Provide a detailed explanation reconciling differences in the stated wholesale 

water rates found in excel spreadsheet 1-1 (historical presentation of rates 

chart) and Exhibit 101c (wholesale tariffs on file with the Commission) for the 

years 2002, 2004, and 2006. 

(b) In addition to the explanation requested above, for any year in which 

Princeton’s wholesale customers were charged rates at variance with the rate 

contained in Princeton’s published tariff on file with the Commission state 

whether Princeton sought and obtained Commission approval for such 

variance. 

 Response:  After researching this issue further, it appears that the Excel form 

supplied by PWWC was incorrect for those stated years and that the rate charged to the water 

districts was in fact the rate indicated on the tariff sheets.  The excel sheet data was pulled from 

other excel files which used an incorrect formula for these years.  The person that was in charge 

of completing the tariff sheets for these years has long since retired and has passed away; 

therefore, a detailed explanation other than an error on Ms. Musgove’s part cannot be offered.  

Ms. Musgove’s recollection was that steps had been taken and approved prior to the 2004 rate 

increase to do away with the reduction to the wholesale customers; however, this did not occur 
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until the rate change effective January 1, 2011. 

Witness: Tracy Musgove 
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2. Refer to Princeton’s response to Water Districts’ Request 1-30, including the 

spreadsheet attached to such response. For clarification, the spreadsheet was filed in the record as 

the Water Districts’ Exhibit 3 at the May 5, 2020, hearing before the Commission. 

(a) In a format similar to the current spreadsheet separate and provide the amount 

of merit and cost-of-living raises that each Princeton employee received in the 

test year. These two categories of raises shall be expressed in both dollar per 

hour and percentage increases for each employee. 

(b) For the test year provide the cumulative dollar amount of merit raises given to 

all Princeton employees. 

(c) For the test year provide the total percentage cost-of-living raise given to all 

Princeton employees. 

Response:  Please refer to Excel file ‘WD PHDR Employee_Wages.” 

Witness: Tracy Musgove 
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